
                                       Bruce Beach Cottagers’ Association                  Attachment 1
Minutes for the Annual General Meeting



 

Unapproved
Date:         Saturday, August 3, 2019
Location:  Bruce Beach Club House

Welcome and Introduction of the Executive (Susan Davidson)
Susan welcomed everyone to the meeting, reviewed the agenda and introduced the executive.

Mike Buchannan explained that there were not any issues this year at Bruce Beach that required members of the Huron Kinloss Township to address at todays AGM.  The Mayor will be invited back next year as part of AGM agenda.
In Memoriam (Barb Strain)

Approval 2018 Annual General Meeting Minutes – (Cathy Bentley)

The minutes of the last Annual General Meeting Aug 4, 2018 were distributed with the 2019 Yearbook and at todays Annual General Meeting.    An electronic copy is on the Bruce Beach website
Motion 01-03-08-2019 David Grant presented a motion that the minutes be approved; Nan Grant seconded the motion.             Carried

Guest Speakers Presentation with Question and Answer

David Grant Pine River Watershed Initiative

*Organization continues its mandate to improve the water quality of Lake Huron through efforts to improve the quality of the water running into the lake.  

The Ontario Government has frozen funding again this year.  

*PRWIN has planted over 17,000 seedlings this year 

*Replacement of Ash Trees program continues into fall
 *3 berms were built on the B line to help hold back soil and nutrients into the lake

 * Administrative staff has changed at the PRWIN; Julie Thompson provides administration support and is there working 3 days a week

David thanked the BBCA for their continued financial support of the PRWIN and pointed out that with change in funding from provincial government, contributions are vital.  Trees will be available for order in February for the Spring 2020.
Questions

Brian MacEachern asked for clarification regarding the grants that were obtained to build holding ponds on lakeshore road to prevent run off into the Bruce Beach area.  Dave explained the rationale why this money was not spent on this project; 3 berms were built instead which met all criteria of the grant.
Susan Davidson EPCOR South Bruce Project.
An update was given regarding the Natural Gas project to Bruce Beach.  EPCOR was granted the project in April 2018 and has the approval to go ahead but no fee structure is available yet. Consensus from each area between the 6th and 8th concessions will be required to determine approval for lines to come through private property. Individual cottages will decide if they will hook up to the line.  The EPCOR flyer will be available on the Bruce Beach website. 
Discussion from the group around this issue, particularly that communication will need to be clear and that discussion regarding alternative ways to minimize disruption to the areas.
Nuclear Waste Community Advisory Committee –Becky Smith Regional Communications Manager
The Nuclear Waste Management Organization has 5 potential sites remaining, with 2 being the Huron Kinloss area.  The group is still in learning stages with public safety being main concern.  Huron Kinloss Township, NWMO and lawyers have created partnership/working group. A key part of the site selection is studying and identifying a site that can safely house the underground repository and its surface level facilities. The Land Access Process is the next step.  Fifteen hundred underground acres and 250 surface acres are required.
Becky encouraged everyone to attend the upcoming Symposium on Nuclear Waste being held on August 23, 2018.  Registration is required; call the township office for information. Agenda and presenters are found on the Nuclear Waste Community Advisory Committee Website.  There is a mobile “learn more” center available to educate the public, schools and other groups. She invited people to take advantage of the tours offered at the Western Waste Management Facility.

Many questions regarding “willing community”, involvement and opinion of HK Township, definition and stages of low/moderate and high-level waste were asked and Becky answered the ones she could.  A referendum is planned at the appropriate time in the process.

Nuclear Waste Project Update –John Spears
John outlined that the NWMO is a partnership of the utilities and agencies that have produced and own Canada’s nuclear waste.  He reminded the group that the 5 proposed sites are the solution to their problem.  He introduced a survey that is being drafted and executed by the BBCA with expertise by Erin Research Inc. to understand what the thoughts and opinions of the BBCA membership regarding Huron Kinloss as a propsed burial site for the high-level nuclear waste. As many beachers should complete the survey as possible.  It will be emailed through Ross Klopp and a hyperlink will be found on the Bruce Beach website.
 Report of the Treasurer – Laurie Hamilton
Laurie distributed the current Income Statement, which included 2018 Actual and 2019 Budget and Forecasted Actual Expenses.  There are 16 cottages with fees outstanding; this information has been given to the Councillors in each area for collection. Laurie highlighted the donation this year to the Church Pulpit Restoration and the wood for the new benches at the Huff –Clarke Ball Park. BBCA donations to the Kincardine Hospital Foundation and to the PRWIN were reduced to the same amount as 2017.  Laurie reported that about 1/3 of all cottage payments were done through e transfer.  She encouraged more cottagers to submit fees electronically.
Motions 02-3-08-2019 Brian MacEachern made the motion to accept the 2019 Financial Statement, seconded by Brent Stief.   Carried
Vice President – Mike Buchanan
Mike reported that everything is organized for the 2019 BBQ.   Ticket sales are slightly lower this year.  Desert for the kids will be provided but families are encouraged to bring their own desert if needed. Mike thanked Anne Pottier for planning and organizing the BBQ for the last 20 years.  Everyone applauded!  Three members of the Cottage Life Magazine will be attending the BBQ and the North/South baseball game this year.  They will be writing an article on our cottage community for the Summer 2020 issue of the magazine. 
 Communications Director – (Ross Klopp) 
 There are currently 500 emails on Ross’s circulation list. There were very few returns and non-deliverable.  If you that you are not receiving BBCA emails then please email Ross Klopp at tie-guy@hurontel.on.ca.  Most of the information that is emailed is also available on the Bruce Beach website.www.bruce-beach.com
 Yearbook Coordinator – (Peter Newson) 
Peter reassured the group that confidential information such as telephone numbers that are currently found in the Bruce Beach Yearbook will not be on the website.  If you would like your cell phone added to the yearbook please email Peter. A copy of the Bruce Beach yearbook is given to the OPP, local police and fire departments.  Ross Klopp is the contact for these groups in the off season.  
 Golf Course– (Dave Prang)
The course is in good shape.  New rope railings and cedar posts have been installed on #8. Larger green cups have been installed on holes #1-8- #9 is puttable.  Clean up day was in June with many people volunteering to clear brush and remove litter.  The Billy Open was a big success this year.  Carol Stallworthy did a great job organizing this event again this year. Proceeds from this event along with memberships and donations fund our BB golf course.  Dave thanked Jim Pennington, Dave Grant and Dave Mochi for their work. 
Church Committee – (Barb Strain) 

The church continues to worship in the Touts Grove Sundays at 4 p.m. The service is led by local and Bruce Beach ministers and offers a wide range of music.  Barb announced that the Pulpit Restoration Project is complete and thanked everyone for the overwhelming support.  There will be a dedication service at the end of the summer. Offerings go to the ministers and also are donated to various community groups.  Dave Mathews informed everyone about the vandalism this year to the shed and retired hymnbooks.
Bruce Beach Tennis – (Brian and Laurie Hughes) 
The fifth annual Bruce Beach Tennis Tournament was help on Saturday July 13, 2019. Brian thanked Bruce and Liz Corneil for all their help supporting the tournament.  Brian and Laurie are teaching 3 weeks of tennis lessons again this year.  
Junior Golf Tournament – (Deb Wonnacott) 
The junior golf tournament was held July 27, 2019, 19 kids participated.

Junior golf lessons are being offered this year on the BB Golf Course.  Contact Deb if you are interested.

Games Day – (Mike Buchanan) 

Games Day is being held this year on August 10, 2019 year and was held last year August 12 2018 at the Church Grounds. Heather McKay, Heather McKelvey, Lindsay and Randy McMaster, Leslie Coulter and Amy Matthews are now organizing Games and Races Day
Sports Day – (Mike Buchanan)

Sports Day was a success again this morning with over 50 participants and many volunteers. Mike thanked all volunteers who come out and make this annual event a success.

Susan Davidson thanked everyone involved with these groups and reports.  Community spirit at BB is strong due to all the activities and the volunteers who organize them. 
 Other Business –
Emily Powell (cottage 34) Programs Manager from the Grey Bruce Health Unit will be doing a refresher course on AED and CPR at the clubhouse on August 20, 2019.  Locations of the AEDs are on the back of the BB Yearbook.  She will also be doing a presentation on other various health topics such as sharps containers, drug overdose and Naloxone kits, ticks and Lyme disease.
Jim Roche asked for update on road paving.  Susan responded there hasn’t been any update provided. 
Dave Mathews discussed boat safety on the beach.  Discussion around communicating who has a motorized boat for possible rescue was positively received.  Further discussion is warranted. 
Motion 03-03-08-2019 – Susan Davidson moved to adjourn the 2019 BBCA Annual Meeting, Seconded by Cathy Bentley.  Carried
